
 

 

  

I hope you had a life-changing Lenten journey leading up to Easter Sunday this year! The point of the journey 
was to remember. Never take any of this for granted. If youôre like me, sometimes you do. Isnôt that amazing?  
 
Jesus chose the nails. He didnôt have to, but He wanted to for you, for me. I sometimes wonder if He was tempt-
ed to use His powers. Imagine what powers Jesus had access to when He was hungry, thirsty, tired, or cold. He 
said no to all of them. Imagine what powers Jesus could have called upon as they scourged His body and pound-
ed the nails into His wrists and feet. Again, He said no, and it was all for you. 
 
Please donôt take any of it for granted. As you celebrate ñJesus is Risenò this Easter, again, I hope you will re-
member it all. He did for you. 
 
Jesus IS risen! He is risen INDEED  
 

Pastor Drew  

Philippians 1:3-6 
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Mission, Outreach, & Evangelism 
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Jesus said ñGoò, so letôs GO! Here are some opportunities to serve together with  
unconditional ñagapeò love (sign ups in the Narthex or just call the church office): 

The Missions committee would like for the congregation to know that mission giving is up to date for 

2016 and 2017. The committee is very concerned with keeping our giving up to date. This church has 

had a history of supporting missions and we would like to continue with the support of this congre-

gation. Mike Biddle is handing the chair position to Ina Jones and Becki Brown. Pray for us to be wise 

and discerning as we seek to support others in ministry and as we seek our own missions ministry. 

We need evangelists, prayer warriors, justice seekers, and those with a heart for reaching out to join 

us on the committee!  

       Respectfully, 

       Ina Jones 

       Becki Brown 

Rushtonôs Hope 
 

 
Pastor Ron will join us on April to share about the ministry of Rush-
tonôs Hope in Griffin and how you can get involved. 
 
 
 
 

 
We will participate in the Rushtonôs Hope block party on Saturday, April 7. 
We will need volunteers to help run games, serve food, etc. Sign ups in the Nar-
thex. 
 
 
 
 

Looking ahead: ... 

 
we will cook a meal for Rushtonôs Hope on May 6.  

We will cook the meal, deliver it, and serve. Sign-ups will be in the Narthex. 
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Cereal  
Sunday 

 

The first Sunday of each month, 
FPC Griffin has the honor to par-
ticipate in "CEREAL SUNDAY". 
We ask members to 
bring bags or boxes of 
dry cereal and place 
them in the grocery 
cart located in the Nar-
thex, near the wing of 
the Children's hall. 
This FOOD PANTRY 
ministry provides 
many poor and home-
less individuals a nutritious meal 
that can either be eaten dry or 
with milk.  Please bring cereal on 
April 1st. 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD (OCC) 
SHOEBOXES 

 

CONTINUE COLLECTING ITEMS FOR THE SHOEBOXES!  Samaritanôs 
Purse has a calendar of items to collect each month.  January was Hats, Gloves 
and Scarves.  February was Accessories, which includes:  sunglasses, hair ties 
and/or clips, and princess crowns.  (Remember:  little girls, ages 2-4 and 5-9, 
love the princess crowns.) March was Quality Crafts:  for example, knit hats, 
drawstring bags, finger puppets.  April is stuffed animals. 

Futral Road School 
 

We will continue the supply drive through April. 
The smiles and thanks have been amazing with 
the first few deliveries. Keep it coming so we can 
continue to love our neighbors.  

Abundant Life Soup Kitchen  
 

We will serve together again at the soup 
kitchen on Tuesday, April 17th from 11 a.m. 
ï 1 p.m.  If you havenôt tried this yet, it is a 
great opportunity to serve in our community 
with the love of Christ and also get the word 
out about who we are.   



Christian Education 

April Church-wide Memory Verse 
 

Mary Magdalene went and announced to the disciples,  
"I have seen the Lord!"  John 20:18a 
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1
st
 and 3

rd
  

 

Weôre calling it 1
st
 and 3

rd
 because it meets 

the 1
st
 and 3

rd
 Wednesdays at 8 a.m. at Chick

-fil-a (Taylor Street). Join us this month on 
April 4th & 18th for fellowship, a short devo-
tional and prayer. 

What's Happening in Hope Town?   
 
He is risen!  He is risen indeed!  That Sunday morning after the crucifixion, Mary Magdalene 
went to the tomb in those dark moments just before sunrise to prepare Jesus's body.  She was 
worried about who would roll the giant boulder away from the tomb.  But she didn't have to 
worry, for the stone was rolled away! What happened? What will Mary do next?  
 

Find out why Mary was able to recognize the risen Jesus. 
 

Discover what you can do so you can recognize His voice. 
 

How did Mary's worst day become her best? 
 

Come each Sunday beginning April 8 to learn the answers to these questions and more.  
So much more, as we celebrate Easter all month. 

The Director of Children and Youth Search is off to a great start. We have an approved job 
description and are posting it everywhere. We are praying that God will bring us His choice be-
fore summer. Please pray with us! 

! 'ßÌÈâ "ÑÏ 6ÐÈØÔ ;Úä 
 

0ØÊÌ ÈÏÈÑØ Úäß ÊÐäßÊÐ ÍÈÖÑÕë ÌêÊÌÌËÌË ÌêÜÌÊâÈâÑÚØá Éë ËÚØÈâÑØÏ ÈØ ÈÉäØËÈØÊÌ ÚÍ %ÈáâÌß ÌÏÏá ÍÚß 

âÐÌ ÌÏÏ ÐäØâ   6ÐÈØÔ ëÚä ÍÚß ëÚäß ÕÚæÑØÏ ÏÌØÌßÚáÑâì   !ØË âÐÈØÔ ëÚä âÚ 1ÈáâÚß $ßÌè ÈØË âÐÌ ëÚäâÐ 

ÍÚß ÐÑËÑØÏ âÐÌ ÌÏÏá 

Congregational Care 

5 

Darlene Chipman 
Pruitt Health Monroe 
4796 Highway 42 North 
Forsyth, GA  31209 

 
Richard & Jane Gaston 
1809 Maple Drive 
Griffin, GA  30224 

 
Joyce Jones 

1203 Oxford Drive 
Griffin, GA  30224 

Potluck Supper  
 

 April Potluck Supper ï Wednesday, April 11, 6p.m.   
   Itôs Game Night!  Bring your board games and letôs play! 

Ione Kelly 
3223 Newnan Rd., P-9 
Griffin, GA  30223 

 
Donna Krepps 

1705 Oak Knoll Road 
Griffin, GA  30223 

 
Marty Lang 

201 Crosstown Drive 
Peachtree City, GA  30269 

 
Anne Mixon 

Brightmoor Assisted Living  
3223 Newnan Rd. 
Griffin, GA  30223 

Michael & Maggie Rockholt 
1211 Pebble rock Road 
Hampton, GA  30228 

 
Richard Turner 
929 Springer Drive 
Griffin, GA  30224 

 
Louise Upole 

Brightmoor Assisted Living 
3223 Newnan Rd, Room M9 

Griffin, GA 30223 

Here is a list of our members who are not able to get out and about.   
Remember them in your prayers, send them a card, give them a call, drop by to visit.   

Letôs donôt forget them! 

 

Join us on Sunday, May 6 for 
Menôs Breakfast at 9 a.m. in the 
Activities Center. This will be a 
great opportunity for pancakes and 
fellowship! 

Tuesday, March 20, 11 folks attended the special Easter program, Follow the Crosswalks at the 
Biblical History Center in LaGrange.  What a wonderful visit learning more about the last 
week of Jesusô ministry; seeing the Biblical Artifacts Gallery and then enjoying a Biblical Meal.  
We will visit the Center again!! 

The Menôs Golf Outing is scheduled for Monday, May 14.   
It will be at Sun City beginning at 9:00 am.  Mark your calendars now.  More 

details to follow. 

Taking Care of Godõs Family 
 

Please call the Church Office, Tim Brown or Debbie Hammond if you know of someone in the 
congregation who may need a call, visit. 

Looking ahead...  



Facilities 
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Our App is available on Android & Apple devices!! 

Download The First Presbyterian Griffin App:  

http://www.livingforthejoy.com/app_download/fpg 

Thanks to Ed Springer, Jr. for our app! 

 

 

The facilities committee has set up three, yes that is right, 

3 work days for April. This is scheduled during Spring 

Break week. We understand some families may be out of 

town, but it also gives those who are Not going out of 

town, an opportunity to help. This will also be a great time 

for our youth (and slightly under) to assist. (Mini mission 

project!) The dates are: April 18 and 20, (Wednesday and 

Friday afternoons from 1:00-4:30) and Saturday April 21 

from 8:30-12 noon.  Come one day or ALL! Refreshments 

will be provided. 
  

Most activities will concentrate on inside projects and will 

not be affected by weather. Soooooooo, plan to come rain or shine! Pack your gloves 

and some extra cleaning supplies if possible. Further information will be sent out via 

email soon. Thanks, and see you soon.  

3ÏÌɯ ÍÈÊÐÓÐÛÐÌÚɯ ÛÌÈÔɯ ÏÈÚɯ ÈÚÚÌÔÉÓÌËɯ Èɯ ÕÖÛÌɯ ÉÖÖÒɯ ÖÍɯ

Ɇ6ÐÚÏɯ+ÐÚÛɆɯ×ÙÖÑÌÊÛÚɯÛÏÈÛɯÕÌÌËȮɯÚÏÖÜÓËȮɯÖÙɯÊÖÜÓËɯÉÌɯ

ËÖÕÌȭɯ3ÏÌÚÌɯ×ÙÖÑÌÊÛÚɯÈÙÌɯÈÉÖÝÌɯÈÕËɯÉÌàÖÕËɯÞÏÈÛɯÖÜÙɯ

ÉÜËÎÌÛɯÞÐÓÓɯÈÓÓÖÞȭɯ(ÍɯàÖÜɯÈÙÌɯÐÕÛÌÙÌÚÛÌËɯÐÕɯÈÚÚÐÚÛÐÕÎɯÜÚɯ

ŗÕÈÕÊÐÈÓÓàɯÞÐÛÏɯÛÏÌÚÌɯ×ÙÖÑÌÊÛÚȰɯÛÏÌɯÕÖÛÌÉÖÖÒɯÐÚɯÓÖÊÈÛÌËɯ

ÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÖŚÊÌɯÍÖÙɯÙÌÝÐÌÞȭɯ ÕàɯÚÐáÌɯËÖÕÈÛÐÖÕɯÞÐÓÓɯ

ÚÛÈÙÛɯÖÙɯÊÖÔ×ÓÌÛÌɯÈɯ×ÖÙÛÐÖÕɯÖÍɯÖÜÙɯÓÐÚÛȭɯ.ÜÙɯÖÕÓàɯÙÌɪ

ØÜÌÚÛɯÐÚɯÛÏÈÛɯÛÏÐÚɯŗÕÈÕÊÐÈÓɯÈÚÚÐÚÛÈÕÊÌɯÐÚ ÕÖÛ ɯÛÖɯÈřÌÊÛɯ

àÖÜÙ ÙÌÎÜÓÈÙɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÖřÌÙÐÕÎȭ 

3ÏÈÕÒɯàÖÜȭ 

Young Adults 
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Children 

For Kindergarten 
through  
5th grade 

 

 

Griffin-Spalding Spring Break is April 16th - 20th. 

Blast 
Calling all KIDS!  

What? - BLAST 

When? - April 8th 

What Time? - 4:00-5:00 

Itôs going to be...well, you know...a BLAST! 

Saturday Night Fellowship is off and running!  
 

The InstaDate was a night to remember and Couples Scattergories, under the pavilion, 
by the fire, was a night full of laughs.  
 

Whatôs Next? 
 

1888 Mills - Who Knew 
 

Join us on  

April 21 @ 5:00  

for a night of food, fun and fellowship  

as we tour 1888 Mills.  

http://www.livingforthejoy.com/app_download/fpg
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Worship 

Did you know? 
 

The Worship Ministry Team is working with the Session to develop a Funeral Service Planning 
Guide. When a loved one dies there are suddenly so many decisions to make at a time that grief often 
robs us of our ability to think clearly. The goal of the Funeral Service Planning Guide is to assist the 
family in making arrangements that meet their needs and at the same time share the love of Christ. 

"Put my tears in Your bottle: are they not written in Your book?" 
Psalm 56:8 

 

God keeps account of the tears of His faithful ones; He does not ignore their concerns. 
He is for those who trust Him. 
 

The recent trip to LaGrange to the Biblical History Museum was so informative. We 
actually viewed artifacts from Israel dating from the era of Abraham and Christ. 
We viewed a tear cup. Read more below: 
 

In the time of Jesus, Jews participated in the unusual practice of storing their tears in a 
tear cup, also known as a tear vase. The tear shaped cups had a flaring rim, which was 
placed under the eye to catch  tears as they were shed. The cup was then corked and 
stored. 
The shedding of tears was such an important part of showing grief that professional 
mourners were hired at funerals (Jeremiah 9:17-22; Amos 5:16) In the time of Mishnah, 
Rabbi Judah ruled that òeven the poorest in Israel should hire not less than two flutes 
(players to play a dirge) and one wailing womanó (Ket 4:4 Torah) 
 

The use of the vessel for catching tears is first mentioned in the Bible in Psalm 56:8 
where the Psalmist cries in his pain to God. "Put my tears in your bottle." This request that God not forget 
his tears is a moving image of God's depth of compassion and concern for His people. 
 

There are three accounts in the New Testament that may refer to the collection of tears in a tear cup. At a 
feast in the house of Simon, the Pharisee, a woman washes the feet of Jesus with her tears (Luke 7:38,44). 
This may mean that Jesus' teachings had so helped the woman; she no longer felt it necessary to save her 
past grief in a tear cup. Instead, she poured out all her grief on Jesus' feet. When Lazarus died, Mary and 
Martha had been crying for four days before Jesus came near to Bethany. When they went out to meet him, 
he saw their tears and was deeply moved (John 11:33). Perhaps he saw that their tear cups were full.  
 

In the Garden of Gethsemane when Jesus prayed, "Father, if it is possible, let the cup pass from 
me." (Matthew 26:39), that cup may be identified in several different ways. It could represent a full cup of 
wine either a symbol of fate or a symbol of judgement.  Or it could represent a tear cup full of tears, a sym-
bol of sorrow.  If so, His meaning may have been: "The amount of grief and sorrow you are asking me to car-
ry is a cup larger than I can bear". But there was no other way for God's will to be fulfilled. 
 

Let us remember the shortest verse in the Bible:  Jesus wept. (John 11:35)  Our Lord and Savior understands 
our pain and suffering. Let us rejoice in the Lord. He has Risen. 
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Fill the Cross with Flowers 
 

Please bring fresh flowers on Easter Sunday 
morning to 'fill' the cross in the narthex.  Let us 
be thankful for our blessings! 

Tartan Sunday 
 

On April 4th 2008 President George Bush signed a Presidential Proclamation making April 6th National 
Tartan Day.  
 

Americans of Scottish descent have made enduring contributions to our nation with their hard work, 
faith, and values. On National Tartan Day, we celebrate the spirit and character of Scottish Americans 
and recognize their many contributions to our culture and our way of life. 
 

Scotland and the United States have long shared ties of family and friendship, and many of our country's 
most cherished customs and ideals first grew to maturity on Scotland's soil. The Declaration of Arbroath, 
the Scottish Declaration of Independence signed in 1320, embodied the Scots' strong dedication to liber-
ty, and the Scots brought that tradition of freedom with them to the New World. Sons and daughters of 
many Scottish clans were among the first immigrants to settle in America, and their determination and 
optimism helped build our nation's character. Several of our Founding fathers were of Scottish descent, 
as have been many Presidents and Justices of the United States Supreme Court. Many Scottish Ameri-
cans, such as Andrew Carnegie, were great philanthropists, founding and supporting numerous scientific, 
educational, and civic institutions. From the evocative sounds of the bagpipes to the great sport of golf, 
the Scots have also left an indelible mark on American culture. 
 

National Tartan Day is an opportunity to celebrate all Americans who claim Scottish ancestry, and we are 
especially grateful for the service in our Armed Forces of Scottish Americans who have answered the call 
to protect our nation. 
 

On Sunday, April 8th we will celebrate Tartan Sunday. We will display some of our tartans and encour-
age you to wear your Scottish attire if you like. Invite your friends and neighbors. This is an opportunity 
to make them aware of our Kirkin o' the Tartans which will be held Sunday, October 28th.  


